FY 2016 COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM 

FINAL PUBLIC NOTICE 
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The City of Lock Haven has prepared a proposed final application for Fiscal Year 2016 funding under the Pennsylvania Community Development Block Grant Program.  A synopsis of the final application is as follows:

PUBLIC FACILITIES AND IMPROVEMENTS:

Street Improvements  


The project will include milling and paving the street and the installation of 11 handicap ramp at the street intersections. A breakdown of the proposed street improvements is provided as follows:

South Fairview Street (Bellefonte Ave. to Peach St.)  Total project cost - $ 147,956; of which $86,748 is 2016 CDBG funds & $61,208 is City funds.

South Jones Street (Maple Street to the end). 


 
Total project cost is $155,733; of which $52,458 is 2016 CDBG funds, and $103,275.60 is 2014 CDBG funds.

West Third Street (North Highland Street to Barton Street). Total project cost is $84,620; of which all is 2016 CDBG funds.

PROGRAM ADMINISTRATION
  

Costs to administer the CDBG Program - $49,132.00


2016 CDBG Entitlement   - $ 272,958.00

Persons who have an interest in historic resources may also make themselves known and review and comment on proposed activities.  Persons who make themselves known will receive future notices regarding program activities and their potential impact on historic resources.

A copy of the proposed final application is available for review at the City Planner Office, Lock Haven City Hall, 20 East Church Street, Lock Haven, Pennsylvania.  This facility is accessible to individuals with disabilities and/or for persons with Limited English Proficiency.  Persons requiring special accommodations to facilitate review of the City’s application, please notify Leonora Hannagan, City Planner, at least 72 hours in advance at (570) 893-5903 to discuss how the City may best accommodate your needs.

Interested and affected citizens may examine this application between the hours of 8:30 a.m. and 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday.  Citizens have the opportunity to comment on this application until Monday, September 19, 2016 at which time it is City Council’s intention to formally consider approval at their meeting on the same date at 7:00 p.m. in the First Floor Council Chambers, City Hall.

